
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OCTOBER 4, 2004 

SIDEWALK ON MUZICH PLACE/ORR AVENUE 

Recommendation 

Councillor Bernie Di Vona recommends: 

1. That the City of Vaughan receive the request from the residents of Village Green/Orr Avenue 
and refer it to The city of Vaughan Engineering Department for their review and report. 

2. That the City of Vaughan Engineering Department includes the estimated cost reduction 
impact of the deletion of the sidewalk. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Weston Downs North includes an easterly/westerly road commencing at Weston Road to the east 
and finishing next to the Pine Valley forest on the west. The road is one continuous road with 
three separate names: Muzich Place, Village Green and Orr Ave. 
 
The development of Weston Downs North was not phased in with one builder, but fragmented 
over a number of years. Sidewalks have been constructed consistent with the standards at the 
time and have not been consistently constructed as some sections of the road have sidewalks on 
no side of the street, one side of the street, and two sides of the street. 
 
The area has a few residential lots and no sidewalk have yet been constructed.  
Residents/landowners have requested that a sidewalk on their side of the street be deleted, as a 
sidewalk already exists on the other side of the street or no sidewalk whatsoever abutting the 
homes that are now under construction or soon to be constructed. 
 
Residents of Weston Downs North have repeatedly requested a full gateway feature to be 
included for Weston Downs at Babak Blvd. The City of Vaughan has revised the urban design 
guidelines for Weston Downs to be consistent with the remainder of the community. The City of 
Vaughan has approved of the old wall at Babak St. to be removed and replaced with a gateway, 
at no cost to the taxpayers, consistent with the rest of the community.  However, this entranceway 
is the only entranceway without an island feature consistent with Weston Downs. 
 
Preliminary discussions with the developer is that he would support, not to construct the sidewalk, 
if Vaughan Council would support doing so. 
 
It is recommended that the cost savings or cost reduction from the developer should the sidewalk 
be deleted be used to construct the island at Babak and Rutherford Road as requested by the 
residents. 
 
The Region of York during the widening of Rutherford Road refused to provide any funding or 
amenities to the plan. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report recommends a change from the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have not been allocated. 



 

 

Conclusion 
 
That the City of Vaughan receive the requests from the residents of Village Green/Orr Avenue 
and refer it to the City of Vaughan Engineering Department for their review and report to include 
the estimated cost reduction impact of the deletion of the sidewalk. 
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Letters 
 
Report prepared by: 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Ward-3 
 








